Script (members to students) – you may email this or use it as a basis for speaking to your class: 
TSSU members have been working without a contract for 17 months, an exceptionally long time in BC labour relations.  Last week, TSSU sent Administration an offer to recommend our membership accept mediator Vince Ready's proposal for a specific binding arbitration process called "Final Offer Selection." This process means that an Arbitrator would settle any outstanding issues not agreed upon by the two parties, completing a collective agreement and ending the strike immediately. This would mean withheld grades from the summer semester, currently being held in SFU's vault, would be released in as short as 72 hours. Grades for the current semester would never be withheld and there would be no picket lines. SFU Administration didn't get back to us for almost a week and on Tuesday Sept 29th, rather than agree to the terms as outlined by the arbitrator, SFU's Administration is sought to impose further conditions to the agreement that would greatly restrict the ability of the arbitrator to do their job. Without agreement from SFU to Vince Ready's proposal, your grades continue to be withheld. We're asking you to sign these cards demanding that both sides agree to the binding arbitration process proposed  by Vince Ready so we can reach a collective agreement. This strike can be over very soon, with a resolution that will bring real improvements to the learning and working conditions at SFU, but we need the entire SFU community help us get there by demanding binding arbitration.  

Background Information for our Members:
Our membership has been without a contract since April 30th of 2014. In the intervening 17 months TSSU and the employer have signed off on only a few items, with our core issues remaining unsettled.

These core issues are:
· Seniority for experienced Sessional Instructors
· Provide Language Instructors in ELC/ITP with SFU’s standard benefits package
· Centralized posting for TA and TM jobs, and protection from overwork and underpay for TAs and TMs
· A fix to the Childcare Bursary to deliver money to members with children
· Compliance with BC Law at SFU on Payment of Wages and Health and Safety
In March of 2015, after months of unsuccessful bargaining and almost a year without a contract, membership voted decisively in favour of strike action. In July 2015, our members voted to continue our strike action and authorize the use of picket lines. Our actions progressed throughout the summer, and the resulting pressure forced Administration to sign off on some agreements with TSSU.


At the beginning of September, Mediation between TSSU and the employer took place. After positive gestures toward a collective agreement were made by then lead Bargainer for the University Jon Driver, Administration put forward a 'Final Offer' to TSSU members that withheld many of the positive changes implied by Driver. On September 22nd, our members rejected this offer by an overwhelming majority of 86.2%. Subsequently, TSSU's Bargaining Committee set aside time and space to meet with the employer, out of which the Bargaining Committee's offer of FOS came.

For more information, please see http://bargaining.tssu.ca/."
